

# ANGLESEY PRIMARY SCHOOL

**NEWSLETTER** 

ISSUE 23 12<sup>TH</sup> APRIL 2024

#### MESSAGE FROM MR PEMBLETON

Dear, Parents, Carers, Staff and Pupils,

Firstly, I want to extend my gratitude to each and every one of you for your hard work and dedication during the recent



OFSTED inspection and the celebrations of Eid. It has been a busy period for us all, but your commitment and resilience have shone through.

We eagerly anticipate receiving the OFSTED report and outcomes by the end of April. Once we have received this, we will promptly share the findings with the entire school community.

Looking ahead, we have a bustling half term awaiting us. Our Year 6 students will be undertaking their SATs, and I have full confidence in their abilities and the hard both teachers and pupils are giving. Additionally, we have an array of exciting trips, visits, and experiences planned, providing valuable opportunities for enrichment and learning outside the classroom.

As always, I encourage everyone to continue supporting one another and maintaining our positive school culture. Together, we can navigate any challenges that come our way and ensure the success and well-being of all members of our school community.

Thank you once again for your unwavering commitment and dedication.

#### DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Y5 Black Country Museum visit – Monday 15<sup>th</sup> April

Y6 SATs Parent meeting – Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> April EID assembly for parents Y3 – Friday 19<sup>th</sup> April

Parent Forum Meeting – Friday 26<sup>th</sup> April Voting Day (School closed for pupils-Year 6 pupils must attend)– Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> May Spring Bank Holiday (School closed) – Monday 6<sup>th</sup> May

Year 6 SATs – Week beginning 13<sup>th</sup> May

#### WEBSITE AND TWITTER

https://www.angleseysch-bham.co.uk

https://twitter.com/AngleseyP Youtube@anglesey.bham.sch.uk

#### ATTENDANCE

Because most of you were celebrating Eid this week, our attendance has obviously dropped!

It was lovely to see the children back for the parties today.

Make sure you are all in next week!

## CYBERSECURITY QUESTION OF THE WEEK



Answer to last week's question: C



Answer next week!

#### FREE FOOTBALL TICKETS



Further to the recent success with the tickets for schools, we have the opportunity again for the game Birmingham VS Coventry City game on 13<sup>th</sup> April.

Here is the link confirm their tickets https://forms.gle/pFGPtf7viAsP31dU9.

Once you have confirmed your tickets you can collect them at the stadium from the Gill Merrick Ticket office prior to the game.

It is a great opportunity for our children to experience the atmosphere of a professional football, and we hope as many of you can attend as possible.

#### **CONGRATULATIONS MRS MCCOY**

Mrs McCoy has heard from the exam board this week and she has passed her course with a distinction! She now has an MA in Education (Early Childhood).



Congratulations from all of us!

#### AUTISM AWARENESS WEEK

Next week will be Autism Awareness week in school. Children will take part in assemblies and different activities to raise awareness.



#### EID MUBARAK

Thank you all for the food for our Eid celebration parties today. You have been so generous as always.











#### FUN IN THE POOL THIS WEEK

Use of our Pop-Up pool has started this week. All children had a safety talk at the start of the week and most have had their first swimming lessons.

#### Some Facts:

- There is a qualified swimming instructor each session who will be teaching your child.
- The maximum group number is 10 pupils at a time.
- The pool is currently a warm 37 degrees Celsius.
- There is a filtration system like any other public swimming baths
- The area around the pool is cleaned daily
- The pool is 5m wide and 10m long
- Children get changed in these individual changing 'pods'











#### APRIL INTERNET NEWSLETTER

This month's Online Safety Newsletter is now on the website 'Parents Information and News' – 'Online Safety'. Please have a look on updates on ways to keep your child safe on the internet. If you have any issues that are concerning you about other aspects of Online safety, please speak to a member of staff or ask to speak to the IT team.

Online Safety Newsletter April 2024

Poppy Playtime

It is important that you are aware that whilst the name and characters suggest a propriat game. It is a survival horser game with graphics that may not be suitable for your child it includes ofteracters rank comments, excluding

https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/anglesey-primary-school/UploadedDocument/83b9d6cd-06c8-459a-9259-d7613bf398e9/online-safety-newsletter-april-2024 anglesey-birmingham 28-03-2024.pdf

#### PE KIT REMINDER

Please remember that your child must come to school wearing their PE kits on their PE day. Ask the class teacher if you are unsure of the PE day. Thank you.

# Eid with Omar and Hana Family Fun Day



COME AND ENJOY A DAY FULL OF FUN FOR ALL THE FAMILY, MEET OMAR AND HANA, ENJOY TASTING DELICIOUS ASIAN STREET FOOD, MOUTH WATERING DESSERTS, JEWELLERY, CLOTHES, PERFUMES, FACE PAINTING, HENNA, TOYS AND MUCH MORE!



### Saturday 13th April 11.30am-5.30pm





















For stall enquiries and bookings contact: 07932 740424